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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

www.eaglebendnorth.com
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
EAGLE BEND NORTH HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2007
JES MANAGEMENT, INC. CONFERENCE ROOM 9:00 AM

I. Call to order and establish a quorum – the meeting was called to order by Vice President, Patti Rice.  Board members present were Vice President, Patti Rice; Secretary / Treasurer, Vince Taylor; Dave Hilde and Ivan Halksworth.   President, Jim Sewell and member John Horning participated via conference call.  Also present were Architectural Committee members, Dennis Yarbrough and Carl Henry and Business Manager, Jessica Glazier from JES Management, Inc.
II. Approval of minutes of last meeting  - upon motion and second the Board unanimously approved the minutes.
III. Treasurer’s Report – Jessica presented the Board members with the Treasurer’s report.  There are several owners that to date have not paid their dues. Late notices were sent on February first.  Second late notices with a letter stating that liens will be filed if payment is not received by March first will be sent certified mail on February 15th.  The Board unanimously approved the Treasurer’s report.
IV. Architectural Review Committee Report – Dennis Yarbrough presented a report to the Board.  There are currently four projects in progress.  One of the projects has requested a 90 day extension in order to complete landscaping and another has requested a 90 day extension in order to complete construction.  The Committee has done a preliminary review for lot 120.  The committee has met with the golf course in regard to the plans for this lot as they are essentially the neighboring lot.  Dave Hilde suggested that the Committee get permission from the Board before granting any extensions.  The Board discussed whether or not extensions should be allowed.  Dave Hilde suggested that an amendment be made to the Architectural Controls regarding extensions for landscaping.  Dennis Yarbrough read from the Architectural Controls in regard to this matter.  Upon motion and second the Board unanimously approved to amend the Architectural Controls to allow, at the discretion of the Architectural Committee, a 90 day extension for construction completion.  
A. Fines for exceeding construction completion  – lot 30 and 59 – the Board reviewed the timelines for the two construction projects.  Lot 30 will receive $100.00 of their $2500.00 deposit and $2400.00 has been forfeited in fines for exceeding the construction completion date by 96 days.  Lot 59 will be fined $1150 in addition to forfeiting the $2500.00 deposit for exceeding the construction completion date by 146 days.
B. Architectural Committee resignation  - Marv White submitted his resignation from the Architectural Committee to the Board.  Upon motion and second the Board approved Frank Chesnos as a replacement member to the Architectural Committee.
C. Interim Chairman - Upon motion and second the Board approved Carl Henry to serve as acting chairman of the Architectural Committee in the absence of Dennis Yarbrough.

V. Old Business
A. Management Contract – Upon motion and second the Board unanimously approved the negotiated contract with JES Management, Inc.  

VI. New Business
A. Combination of Lots 117 and 118 – Jim Sewell addressed this issue and provided background information as to what has happened to date.  The owner of the lots built a house in the middle of the two lots and last fall had the lots combined and replatted into one lot.  The owners requested that because of this combination they be assessed dues for one lot and hold one vote rather than two.  Legal opinion obtained by counsel, Ed Nolde stated that in accordance with the DCCR’s the owner would be subject to two assessments and entitled to two votes as if the consolidation had not occurred. Subsequently, Mr. Nolde withdrew his opinion due to a conflict in representation.  Jim Sewell will look into the matter further and report to the Board at the next meeting.
B. Lot 57 – maintenance issues regarding the home and lot were discussed and the Board authorized JES Management to contact the homeowner regarding these issues.
C. Hole in road right of way –There is a large erosion hole located in the road right of way at lot 89/232 Bridger Drive.  The Board instructed Jessica to contact Kevin Sears to have it filled as soon as possible.

VII. Adjournment – There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM.  
VIII. Executive Session 
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